Salford City Council - Record of Decision (Cabinet)

I, Councillor Warmisham, Lead Member of Children's Services, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has approved the publication of the notice to enlarge the premises of Walkden High School from a capacity of 1200 to 1500 pupils, by constructing a replacement school building on its separate playing field site (i.e. on land to the south/south-east of Ash Grove, Laburnum Road, Reedmace Close, Willowmoss Close, Rydal Crescent, Beck Grove, Mereclough Avenue and Meremanor, Worsley), by September 2010, which site to include separate facilities for young persons who require extra support for their learning. 

The Cabinet has also requested (a) the Strategic Director of Environment to report to the Ward Councillors concerned in respect of air quality in relation to the replacement school building, and (b) that the concerns regarding access continue to be addressed.

The reasons are that, at its meeting on 27th February, 2007, the Cabinet approved the Building Schools for the Future (BSF) Outline Business Case (OBC). The OBC included details of the proposal for a new 1500 place school for Walkden High School to ensure that there would be adequate provision to meet projected pupil demands in the area. The site is to include separate facilities for young people requiring extra support for their learning.

Options considered and rejected were: None.

Assessment of Risk: Building Schools for the Future is a key Council risk for 2006/2007 and beyond. A master risk register and several sub risk registers have been compiled for the programme. 

The source of funding is Department for Education and Skills capital allocations in respect of the BSF programme.

Legal advice was obtained from Philip Heyes, Solicitor, Law and Administration Division.

Financial advice obtained from John Spink, Head of Finance.

The following document has been used to assist the decision process: -

Report of the Lead Member for Children's Services to the Cabinet meeting held on 12th June, 2006

Contact Officer: Kathryn Mildenstein 


Tel No 0161 778 0420

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Children's Services Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:  J. Warmisham, Lead Member
Dated:  12th June, 2007

This decision was published on 12th June, 2007.

This decision will come into force on 20th June, 2007, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

